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THE BOUTON BUGLE 
           DECEMBER      2008 
 

THE AMERICAN LEGION 
 

Circulation: 565          ARTHUR E. BOUTON POST 770  Telephone 387-4212 

CMMDR:   Tom Stilwell            387-5361      Newsletter Deadline     ADJUTANT:      Phil Colvin      387-6550 
AUX. PRES: Anne Stiles Hunt          273-3452       15th Of The Month     SAL CMDR:     Brady Roach     387-6636 
EDITOR: GeorgeVan Valen         387-9858        TYPIST:     Kathi Roach     387-6636 

  

CALENDAR FOR DECEMBER 

 
Mon  Dec 1  7:00 PM  Squadron 770 Sons of the American Legion Meeting 
      Snowmobile Club Meeting 
   7:30 PM  Tompkins County American Legion Meeting at Post 221-Ithaca 
Weds  Dec 3  7:00 PM  Board of Trustees Meeting  
Fri Dec 5  4:30 PM  Winter Festival Smorgasbord - Seniors Dinner   
   5:00 – 8:00 PM  Dinner - Public Invited 
Sat  Dec 6  6:00 PM  HOG’S Christmas Party 
Sun Dec 7  FLAG   National Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day (Half Staff Until Sunset) 
Mon Dec 8     War Declared on Japan (1941) 

  7:30 PM  Post 770 American Legion Meeting 
Thurs  Dec 11     Germany & Italy Declared War on US (1941) 
Fri Dec 12  5:30 – 8:00 PM  Steak & Fish Fry Dinner – Public Invited – Jim Heroux’s Crew 
Sat  Dec 13  Noon – 6:00 PM Private Christmas Party 
Mon Dec 15  7:00 PM  Snow Club Meeting 
Tues Dec 16  7:00 PM  Unit 770 Auxiliary Christmas Party 
Weds Dec 17  Noon   Senior Citizen’s Christmas Luncheon 

  7:00 PM  Board of Trustees Meeting 
Sat  Dec 20  5:00 – 11:00 PM Birthday Party 
Sun  Dec 21     Winter Begins 

  7:30 – 11:00 AM Breakfast – Public Invited 
  2:00 PM  Kids Christmas Party–Public Invited–Sign up by 12/13 

(See Special Events) 
Mon Dec 22  7:30 PM  Post 770 American Legion Meeting 
Weds  Dec 24  4:00 – 6:00 PM  Christmas Eve Open House 
Thurs  Dec 25     Christmas Day – Post Closed 
Sun  Dec 28  Noon   Wedding Reception 
Weds  Dec 31  5:30 – 8:00 PM  Steak & Fish Fry Dinner – Public Invited – Combination Crew 
   9:00 – 1:00 AM  New Years Eve Party Featuring Live Music from “Rawhide” 
Thurs  Jan 1  FLAG   Happy New Year!  Football Games on TV at the Post 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Smorgasborg Dinner:  will kick off the Winter Carnival at the Legion on Friday, December 6th, beginning at 4:30 for 
Seniors and 5:00 PM for others.  The cost is $10 for all you can eat. 
Kids Christmas Party: Will be held on Sunday, Dec 21st at 2:00 PM.  Plenty of refreshments are in store when Santa 
arrives with his bag of toys and goodies.  All little boys and girls between the ages of new-born and 10 are invited to 
come.  Please bring Mom or Dad, Grampa & Gramma.  The more the merrier.  We need you to sign up and tell us the 
ages, sex, and how many children you are bringing before Weds, Dec 13th so that Santa can fill his sack with presents for 
everyone. 
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Christmas Eve Open House:  It has long been a tradition to wish our comrades a Merry Christmas at the Post on 
Christmas Eve.  We will have an open house at the Post lounge from 4:00 – 6:00 PM.  Won’t you join us for a bit of 
comeraderie before Christmas? 
Volunteer Bartenders Needed:  We are becoming desperate!!  If you can help for any amount of time, please discuss 
your availability with bar manager, Brady Roach or Commander Tom Stilwell.  Thanks in advance. 
 

CHAPLAINS CORNER 

 
Sick Call:  Ted Doty: (6th District Treasurer) Severe Illness  Russ Hognett: Severe Bee Sting 
  Malcolm Westcott: Stroke    Bill Hall:  Broken Hip - ICU- CMC 
 

POST NEWS 

 
Wow!  I can’t believe my eyes!  Following last nights meeting at the Post I saw for the first time the unbelievably eye 
catching military showcase in the hallway.  It has been outfitted with a World War II theme and on display, numerous 
pictures of many of our WWII members as well as scenes and artifacts from that era.  I’m told that Ruth Doane headed up 
the project ably assisted by Roberta Stilwell, Brady Roach, and Wayne Doane.  I’m sure you will want to see it on your 
next visit to our Post.  Incidentally, there are some more materials that wouldn’t fit in so they were put in the showcase by 
the pool table for the time being.  Our “patches” showcase will be transferred to that large showcase this winter. …I’m not 
sure you are aware of the addition of a brass plate label and plaque of explanation and recognition attached recently to the 
oil painting of the Tug Boat “Cockenoe”.  The picture, which hangs in the banquet room, belonged to Robert Read and 
was presented to the Legion following his passing.  As the plaque explains, Bob’s ship the USS Castor (AK31) was 
transporting the tug aboard its bow to Honolulu.  The hangers in the background are those of Hickam Field.  We thank 
Mary Kay Read for donating the picture to the Legion and the Auxiliary for the brass plate and plaque, which 
accompany’s it. …The NRA had its annual banquet late October and we understand it was a catered affair with a lot of 
sportsmen activities.  We welcome this group to our faculty each year. …The end of October proved to be a busy time, 
especially Sun the 26th.  Following our monthly 7:30 – 11:00 breakfast, three busloads of veterans and staff from the Bath 
VA Hospital arrived around noon.  We have enjoyed their annual visit to our Post for a steak dinner for many years.  We 
met them with a great crew of 26 Legionnaires, Auxiliary, SAL members and their children and grandchildren.  There 
were 72 vets and staff that enjoyed a great steak dinner followed by many homemade desserts.  The camaraderie that 
existed between the vets and our servers was great to behold.  Unfortunately, time did not allow for our usual area 
sightseeing trip yet the visit was so very meaningful from the response of all of our veteran friends and staff.  Thank you 
to all who participated by making a pie, cooking the steaks, pouring coffee, serving and clearing of the tables.  It was a 
great day. …My grandson George Ian and myself attended the Veterans Day parade in Ithaca on a pleasant Sunday 
afternoon.  We were very proud to see our own Post 770 color guard marching down State Street looking very uniform 
and in step.  Our guard was composed of Roger Meier, Scott Hulslander, Don Smith, Lee Weaver, and Tom Stilwell.  The 
bag pipe bands from Binghamton and Troy, PA. were there and as is always their custom, they played military and 
patriotic music as a group back at the VFW.  If you have never had the experience of listening to them, and watching their 
movements, you don’t know what you are missing.  They are great.  On November 11th at 11”00 AM, the time when the 
Armistice was signed to end WWI, we attended the Veteran’s Day Ceremony at DeWitt Park in Ithaca.  The Post 770 
Firing squad composed of Tom Bennett, Tony Chielsa, and Dave Boyd, rendered a rifle salute followed by Taps.  Nick 
Barra, a Navy veteran and classmate of mine in Ithaca College was the speaker.  Danny Wheeler of the Union Veterans 
delivered the Governor’s Proclamation.  The Salvation Army Band played patriotic selections during the ceremony.   We 
were reminded at the Post Open House on Veteran’s day, of the flag display at Seneca Lake State Park, which we wrote 
about in the November newsletter.  Unfortunately we didn’t get to see it but were shown some pictures of it by those that 
did.  We did enjoy visiting with Pete and Sally Wright and others at the Open House as Veteran’s Day grew to a close.  
The Post membership made a monetary donation toward the funding of the Veteran’ Day Activities. …Let us conclude 
our Post news by telling you we have decided to restore most items to the salad bar and do a better job of putting out 
quantities at our monthly fish & steak dinner.  Also we have purchased a new storage freezer. …As we attend events, look 
around the facilities, and see what goes on, we are constantly reminded that our Post is a product of your voluntary input.  
Without you we would not be a home away from home and a leader in our community, state, and nation. 
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MEMBERSHIP   

Our membership stands at 308 at present.  This means we are about 72 short of our newly assigned quota of 380.  At our 
last meeting the County Commander was in attendance to tell us an award of $100 will be made to all Tompkins County 
Posts that have reached the quota by April 1st.  This is an incentive.  Let’s go out and round ‘em up.  Don’t forget to 
inform us of any address changes. 

AUXILIARY NEWS  

Our membership is 106 seniors and 5 juniors.  We welcome Marcia Taylor, a transfer senior.  On Oct 22nd Past President 
Ann Harding had surgery and now home recuperating.  Our condolences to Liz Raymond on the loss of her father at the 
end of October and to Georgia Sickler on the loss of her husband on November 4th.  Please save December 16th at 7:00 PM 
on your calendar.  It is the Auxiliary Christmas party with snacks provided.  Bring a $10.00 gift for the exchange party.  
We will also be wrapping our Xmas family’s gifts.  There is no meeting in December.  The kid’s Christmas Party is 
December 21st at 2:00 PM.  Please sign the child’s name and age (up to 10) in the lounge by Dec 13th if you plan on 
attending.  We purchased two new highchairs for the banquet room.  We made a monetary donation to Tompkins County 
Veteran Committee.  Save March 2009 for the Auxiliary Unit 770 will celebrate 75 years young.  More to follow.  No 
Auxiliary dinner in December.  Merry Christmas to all.  Respectively Submitted, Marge Bennett 

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION NEWS 

The SAL will be collecting health and wellness items for the Bath Vets for Christmas. Items most needed are: deodorant, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, combs/brushes, body wash, baby shampoo, disposable razors, shaving cream, and denture 
products. There is a collection box placed in the lounge foyer. Monetary donations are also greatly needed and should be 
sent to: Bath VA Medical Center, ATTN: Voluntary Service (135), Bath, NY 14810. For more details contact Brady 
Roach. Please welcome new members David LaPadula and Robert Dunlop. Thanks again to George Richardson for help 
with postage. Membership is currently 33. Our quota this year is 58, so lets get out and renew your membership. At our 
last meeting, we were able to clean the walk-in coolers, dishwasher and several other kitchen items. Many thanks to those 
whom attended. Our next meeting will be December 1st. Plan on cleaning our office and other areas around the post. 

LETTER TO POST 770 BY RUTH DOANE 

As you may remember last year Post 770 generously made a donation to the Andrews Air Force Base Hospital “Canteen”.  
This donation, along with the donation from the Auxiliary, was used to purchase many items of apparel for the wounded 
Veterans that arrive at the hospital from overseas.  I would like to ask if this is something that the Legion members would 
like to consider doing again this year, as there is still an ongoing need for items for these wounded troops.  Our friends, Ed 
and Elsie Smolarsky continue to volunteer at the hospital and are very grateful for any donations to this worthy cause.   

A WELCOME MAT FOR THE WOUNDED 

No doubt you will remember Ruth Doane’s November newsletter account of the acquisition of a Marine and Air Force 
uniform from the Smolarsky’s, formerly of the Tompkins County Area.  We have selected excerpts from an article written 
by Steve Vogel, Washington Post Staff writer, that arrived in the Post 770 mail.  It certainly made an impression on us and 
I’m sure it will with you.  “At Andrews Air Force Base, medical evacuees from the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan make 
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their first stop in the homeland.  An hour before the C-17 touched down at Andrews, Capt. Norman Ellis briefed his crew 
on who would be arriving on the transport plane.  The afternoon briefing was the first step in an elaborate process set in 
motion three times a week at Andrews, the first stop in the United States for wounded soldiers returning home.  Andrews 
is the busiest military aero medical staging center in the nation.  Every Tuesday, Friday and Saturday, medical staff 
members and volunteers carry litters off the plane after the transatlantic flight; doctors examine patients, buses arrive to 
cart the most seriously wounded to the region’s military hospitals; and volunteers greet those staying briefly at Andrews 
before heading to a hospital closer to home.  Nearly 6,000 patients went through Andrews last year, including those 
wounded in battle, suffering physical or mental illnesses or injured in accidents.  Iraqi children and a military dog injured 
by a bomb have also arrived at the base in Prince George’s County.  Before each flight arrives, the flight surgeon, nurses 
and other medical staff members gather for a mission brief.  Volunteers, most of them airmen working at Andrews in 
other jobs, arrived to help the medical staff carry the litters off the plane as quickly as possible.  At 3:30, as the plane 
prepared to land, the medical staff and volunteers boarded three ambulance buses before convoying out to the tarmac.  
Once on the ground, the C-17 taxied into position near the buses.  At a signal, the three buses drove to the rear of the 
plane.  The bus bound for Walter Reed Army Medical Center in Washington was the first loaded.  About a third of the 
patients, generally the worst wounded, would go to Walter Reed.  On another day, some of those patients would have 
gone to the National Naval Medical Center in Bethesda.  The remaining patients took the short ride to the Andrews 
staging facility.  Most of them left the next morning for hospitals closer to their home bases.  A few minutes later, the 
buses loaded with patients who would be staying at Andrews rumbled down base roads with their lights flashing and them 
backed into the staging facility.  The patients emerged: some walking some carried on litters.  Red Cross volunteers lined 
up to greet them as they passed.  “Welcome home, we’re glad to have you,” one called out.  “We’ve got a hot meal 
waiting for you.”  Elsie and Ed Smolarsky, retirees from Upper Marlboro, were among a half-dozen Red Cross volunteers 
waiting there.  As logistical chief, Ed was responsible for keeping the lounge’s “magic refrigerator” perpetually stocked 
with cold sodas and juices.  Elsie Smolarsky began greeting flights of wounded during the Vietnam War, when her 
husband was stationed at Andrews.  “It was a lot different then,” she said.  In those days, there was no advance notice of 
arriving flights, and she would listen for the distinctive whir of the C-141 Star lifter cargo planes.  The wounded troops 
arriving from Vietnam, she said, “were in a little rougher shape” than those returning from Iraq and Afghanistan, given 
the advances in military medicine on the battlefield and during the transit home.  But the fundamental principle of 
providing a friendly face and the comforts of home has not changed.  “As my husband says, it’s like having a bunch of 
new sons and daughters coming in every day.” she said. 
 
 
 
 
 


